
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 1, Issue 3 

Thursday, February 21st 2019  

TERM DATES 

February 
Wednesdays, 
27th and 
March 6th 

Preps - No school on  
Wednesdays  
- start full-time 12th March 

 

Thursday, 21st Ride to School Day 

Thursday, 28th Assembly - 2:50pm 

 
Sunday, 24th 
12:00-2:00pm 

P & F Community Long Lunch 

Monday, 25th 
& Wednesday, 27th 
3:30-5:30pm 

Parent - Student - Teacher 
Conversations 
- Booking details in Newsletter 

 

Monday, 25th School Photos  

Tuesday, 26th  
9:15am 

P&F AGM - 
Staffroom 

 

Monday, 25th 
Life Education Van - 
Parent Information Session 
9:30-10:30am 

March 
Sunday, 3rd 

School Family Mass - 10:30am 
Gr. 2/3 Hosting 

 
Tuesday, 26th Life Education Van  

Wednesday, 6th Ash Wednesday Mass 
 

Friday, 29th 
SCHOOL CLOSURE - 
STAFF P.D. 

Thursday, 7th 
Year 5’s visit to  
Sacred Heart College, 
Kyneton 

 April 
Monday, 1st 
Tuesday, 2nd 
Wednesday, 3rd 

Gr’s. 4-6 School Camp 

Monday, 11th 
LABOUR DAY HOLIDAY 
Preps start full-time from  
Tuesday, 12th 

 

Friday, 5th 
Last day of Term 1 
2:30 finish - Buses will run 
to this early finish 

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

 
  

Our School Vision 
 

We are an empowered and sustainable learning community,  
centred in faith and united in our respect and responsibility for all of       
creation; we strive for excellence; actively living, learning, caring and  
growing together.  



 

  

Father of Light and Wisdom,                         
thank you for giving me 
a mind that can know 
and a heart that can love. 
 
Help me to keep learning every day of my  
life-- 
no matter what the subject may be. 
Let me be convinced that all knowledge  
leads to you 
and let me know how to find you and  
love you 
in all the things you have made. 
 
Encourage me when the studies are difficult                  
and when I am tempted to give up 
Enlighten me when my brain is slow 
and help me to grasp the truth held out to me. 
 
Grant me the grace to put my knowledge to 
use 
in building a better world 
Amen. 
 
 
School Captains  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Our School Mission 
         We gather in a faithful, supportive and inclusive community 

to build partnerships and a sense of belonging. 
         We listen to God, others and ourselves to develop positive 

relationships. 
         We share responsibility for our learning and guiding the 

learning of others. 
         We act with faith, kindness and resilience working  
 collaboratively and as empowered people to make a positive 

 difference in our world. 

Hi, my name is Thomas Davis and I will 
be one of the school captains for this term. 
I think a good leader is someone who is 
responsible, inspirational and someone  
who is keen to try new things. 
This term I would like to continue on 
where the 2018 school captains left off,  
by finishing our meditation garden, and  
our Indigenous garden. In the meditation 
area, I’m looking forward to running a  
meditation/art club. I have many other 
ideas which I am still planning. 

Thomas Davis 

Hi, my name is Billy and I will be one of 
your school captains for this term. 
What am I going to bring to the school?   
I am hoping o bring in a new bin for our 
school that will help by getting rid of soft 
plastics from our landfill. 
Thomas (another school captain) and I 
are going to start a new club when our 
new meditation garden is finished. This 
club will be about combining art and 
meditation. 
That’s not all. We have a few other things 
that we are still planning. 
If you ever need anything, I will be happy 
to chat. 

Billy Lister 

Hi, I’m Madison Drohan and I’m really 
pleased that I was chosen as a Term 1 
school captain. As school captain, I would 
like to paint our rotunda in Indigenous 
colours using the traditional method of 
dots. This would blend well with the  
garden area which we plan to plant out 
with Indigenous plants. 
I would also like to update the notice 
board down near the arts hub with more 
current events that are going to happen 
and have happened.  
As school captain I would also like to  
welcome any new students to St. Mary’s.  

Madison Drohan  



 

  

Please add to your calendars: 
Friday March 29th Whole Staff Inquiry Learning PD 
Friday June 7th Whole Staff First Aid Training  
Monday November 4th Whole Staff report writing  
 

Darren Egberts New Principal of Sacred Heart College Visits 
St. Mary’s 
Our children enjoyed meeting Mr. Egberts who spent a  
couple of hours in our school recently. He was happy to meet 
our students and look through our school. 
Our Year 5’s will visit SHC on Thursday 7 March 2019. Organs 
Coaches to collect our students and staff at 9:20am and will 
depart the Sacred Heart College at 2:30pm to return to  
Castlemaine. Year 5 students should have filled out their 
lunch order already. 
  

 
Languages at St Mary’s 
We were delighted to have Linton Roe (language consultant 
from CEM) work with the students and staff this week with the 
view to explore options to improve languages outcomes for our 
children, enable staff to see what is possible with their classes in 
languages and to improve the integration of languages across 
the curriculum. Your children engaged in lessons where Linton 
modelled best practiced. Your children may talk with you about 
what they learned. As a staff we are looking forward to  
integrating what we learn from Linton to enhance our language 

program.  

 
Building our Collective  
Efficacy- Inquiry Learning 
What if…learners were valued for their diverse talents and not just 
our traditional model of ‘smart’? 
What…I could create new and better experiences for those I 
teach? 
What if…I could inspire students to learn, to discover their  
passions, and to share their ideas with the world? 
 
We continue our work with Andrew Callea and Snez Singh where 
we are deepening our knowledge on how to support our students 
to investigate their passions and interests and to increase  
engagement through giving them authentic choice in their  
learning. 
Yesterday afternoon we began our work on exploring the  
concepts that we feel are relevant to our students and the culture 
of our town. These overarch our curriculum and will be developed 
through the topics that we study. 
 
 
 
 



 

  

Cooking produce from our  
Garden 
Our children enjoyed a  
restaurant quality lunch last 
week after they harvested and 
prepared the zucchinis,  
tomatoes and peppers from  
our garden. Stuffed Zucchini  
with cous cous and salad…
delicious! See FB  
for more photos. 
 
Road Safety with Geanie and Michelle 
Thank you to Michelle and Geanie for a very engaging and  
informative lesson about how to stay safe around our roads.  
Your children may share some of their learnings with you. 
 
Huff and Puff 
We will resume our Huff and Puff program on Tuesday March 5th at 
8.50 am. This year we will run these exercise sessions on Tuesday 
and Thursday mornings. 
 

Choir 
We are trialling choir lessons with 
Craig Trickey at lunchtimes on 
Tuesdays. The school will cover 
the cost of the choir for this term. 
If your child wishes to continue 
choir next term it will cost $4.00 
for a half hour lesson. We currently have 13 children in the choir. 

 
Keyboard 
This year Craig Trickey will run keyboard sessions on Tuesday afternoons. Your 
child should have shared their times with you. If you would like your child to 
learn keyboard you may pick up an enrolment form at the office. 
 

 
Let’s get Active!..Ride to School day 
We have joined the ride to school program and look forward to our Ride to School day on 
Thursday March 21st.  
Our school captains have visited the classes to encourage them to get more active.  
Students who ride or walk to school contribute to their minimum physical activity level of 
60 minutes per day. They are also more focused and ready to learn compared to those who are  
driven. 
As part of our Physical Education Program this year we will also include a bike education component. 
We encourage our children to walk, scoot or ride to school as often as they can. We will be collecting 
data over this term to determine how often we are able to walk, ride or scoot even some of the way 
to school. This data will support our application for funding to run our bike ed program as well as en-
courage us to be as active as we can. More information will follow on our ride, walk or scoot to school 
day which will be on March 21st.  



 

  

Parent-Student-Teacher Meetings  
You may book your Parent-Child-Teacher meetings on  
either Monday March 25th or Wednesday March 27th via 
School Interviews. The purpose of these discussions is to 
hear from you and your child about how they have settled 
into the year, to share anything you would like to and to set 
goals for the following term. We would like everyone to 
take up this opportunity. If you are unable to come on the 
above dates you can phone us to make another convenient 
time. If you would like a meeting without your child in  
attendance, please email or phone your child’s teacher to 
make a time. Your child’s teacher will send home a  
reflection sheet for your child to complete with you prior to these meetings. 
Please see further in Newsletter instructions to go online to make a booking. 
 

School Uniform 
Please ensure that your child is in the correct school uniform.   
We are in our final year of transitioning into the updated school  
uniform.  As of 2020 all students will be required to wear the full 
updated uniform. Children may continue to wear the former  
uniform items if they need to. We ask that you replace items 
with the new uniform as needed. We also encourage you to buy 
all black runners particularly if your child prefers to wear runners 
every day. Socks and hair wear should be navy blue. Details of 
our uniform are in the school handbook.  
 

School Psychologist 
Many of our children have gained benefit from the free counselling service offered by Healing Minds. 
Simon Harvest is available by appointment to work 1-1 with your child and family if needed. Places are 
limited so if you would like to utilise this free service you may pick up application forms from the office 
or email me directly. Your child may receive up to 11 free visits with a GP referral. 
 
P&F 
Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 26th February 1t 9.15am in the staffroom.  All positions are open 
for re-election. We welcome you all to attend and nominate for positions. If you are unable to attend 
our meeting and would like to nominate yourself or someone else, I have included a nomination form 
later in this newsletter. I encourage you to nominate anyone you feel would fulfil the roles well. You 
will need to get them to sign the form showing that they accept the nomination. (Please see P&F  
information later in this newsletter) 
 
Emergency Management – St. Mary’s may now remain open on code red days.  
According to the following criteria, the location of our school now sits just outside the designated 
bushfire prone area map. Our school is therefore legally able to remain open on code red days. Please 
refer to our emergency management plan which is on our website should you require further detail 
about our emergency procedures. It is your responsibility to stay informed about fires in the area and 
follow your own fire plans in order to keep safe. This may mean that even 
though the school is open it may not be safe for your children to travel to and 
from school if a fire is burning in the area. You would need to enact your own 
bush fire safety plan. 
 



 

  

The Department utilises expert advice from CSIRO to inform the Bushfire At-Risk Register (BARR). 
Entry criteria for the BARR is based on Victoria’s Bushfire Prone Area designations (http://
services.land.vic.gov.au/maps/bushfire.jsp) and other information sources, including the Bushfire 
Management Overlay, Victorian Fire Risk Register, terrain and fuel type exposure. Within the BARR, 
educational facilities are categorised based on their risk from bushfire. 
 
We are a community of learners who:  
 

 honour the sacred dignity of each person. 

 embrace difference and diversity. 

 build a culture of learning together. 

 honour equitable access and opportunity for all. 

 search for truth. 

 engage with the deep questions of life. 

 commit to achieving the best in ourselves. 

 make a difference in the world. 

 
Kind regards,       
Bronwyn Phillips. 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Parent-Student-Teacher Conversations 

Monday, 25th Februaary & 

Wednesday, 27th February 

Please log on to www.schoolinterviews and put in code:  qcr3f 

to book your time. 

STUDENT RESIDENTIAL ADDRESS 

Department of Education and Training has requested the 
school to provide a statement of addresses, in accordance 

with the Australian Education Regulation 2013 (Cth) (Regulation). 
 

Please see the attached information and advise the school if you  
have changed your address or employment recently so that we  

can update our database accordingly and send through 
the correct information. 

Thank you. 

http://services.land.vic.gov.au/maps/bushfire.jsp
http://services.land.vic.gov.au/maps/bushfire.jsp


 

  

Sustainability Donations Required 
As part of our school wide Sustainability program this year, we are asking our school community to 
help out with some much needed donations. Our refurbished hall is beginning to take shape as a 
Sustainability Hub, but to take it to the next level and cook on a consistent basis we need some 
donations. Second hand is fine! Our garden is looking great and already we have cooked some 
amazing dishes such as; Baked Zucchini Stuffed with Olive and Tomato Cous Cous, Zucchini Spirals 
with Homemade Tomato Sauce with a Basil and Parsley Garnish, Cucumber and Carrot Salad with 
Chinese Style Dressing. I was amazed at how willing your children were to taste all the dishes, even if 
they were unfamiliar. We have focused on cooking safely and being hygienic, using our manners and 
helping out with all jobs and of course, teamwork. Any chance to include your children when cooking 
and gardening can help consolidate all these skills at home. 
 
Donations 
Foodstuffs such as, but not limited to these. Any pantry staples would be great. 
Olive Oil or other oils 
Soy Sauce 
Sesame oil 
Apple cider vinegar 
Mustard – Different types 
Tinned tomatoes 
Passata Sauce 
Tomato paste 
Tinned goods 
Rice 
Lentils 
Pasta, etc. These are just to get you thinking. 
Anything that keeps is great, but also if you have a glut of fruit or vegetables from your home garden 
and can give me some notification of at least a week or two, I can plan our menu and cooking 
around your items. 
Kitchen Items 
Microwave 
Big Frypan 
Various pots and pans 
Graters 
Vases 
Colanders 
Oven trays etc. 
If you’re not sure please come and see me on a Wednesday, Thursday or Friday.  
 
Or email: mosullivan@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au or ring the school. 
 
 

 
 P & F News . . . 

CALENDAR: 

 

 Tuesday 26th February – P&F AGM, staffroom, 9.15am 

* SAVE THE DATE* - 12 noon Sunday 24th March 2019, St Mary’s Long Lunch 



 

  

Our own Master Chefs . . . 



 

  

St. Mary’s Parents and Friends Association 
 
 I ………………………………………………….………………………..……… hereby nominate  
 
………………………………………………...………………………….………. for the position of  

 

 
 

please circle appropriate nomina-
tion position: 

  
President: 

  
  
  
Vice President: 

  

Secretary: 

  
Assistant Secretary: 

Treasurer: 

 
Assistant Treasurer: 

School Advisory Council Representative 

  
On the Executive of the St. Mary’s for the term of March 2019 until March 2021. 
  
  
Signed ……………………………………………………………………………………..…….. 
  
  
Seconded by ……………………………………………………………..……………………. 
  
  
I ……………………………………………………………….……………………………… accept the 

  
above nomination for the position of …………………………..……………………………… 

FLEXIBUZZ APP DOWNLOAD 

Log on to:  http://www.flexibuzz.com.au/au/school-app/ 

and download it onto your mobile telephone. 

You will be asked to join a group, where we will accept it our end.   

It is our major communication link. 

Please see information on the following page. 



 

  

 

TO UPDATE FLEXIBUZZ - All parents 
 
To ensure you stay up-to-date with what’s happening at the school, please ensure you are 
subscribed to our school through FlexiBuzz and are connected to the correct boxes for 
2019. 
 
For our new parents: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For our existing parents:  
 
To update your box subscriptions, enter our FlexiBuzz site and select the menu icon in the 
top right.   
 
From here you can remove and add your box subscription preferences. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For further information or assistance please visit the FlexiBuzz website www.flexibuzz.com.au or email  

support@flexibuzz.com. 

http://www.flexibuzz.com.au/
mailto:support@flexibuzz.com
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Community News . . 

GO YOGA! 
Explore. Enjoy. Engage. 
Collective classes with Awareness Through 
Movement. 
Castlemaine Artist Market. 
Let’s flow to grow. 
Let’s get up and EXPLORE movement. 
Let’s get together and PLAY. 
 

Introducing Yoga at the Castlemaine Artist Market with Julieta Mateo - suited for everyone dynamic 
and ORGANIC, for beginners and intermediate. 
3rd March - Castlemaine Artist Market - 9:30-10:10am - Please bring your yoga mat 
$10 per person 
Julieta is a qualified Yoga teacher with more than 18 years of experience in teaching Yoga around 
the world. She has a background in Improv Theatre and different styles of Physical Theatre. Based in 
Barcelona in 2005 she created her 1st company called Improduccion and began performing around 
Spain and England. In 2009 she opened up her own Yoga studio in Barcelona, where theatre sports, 
physical theatre and Hatha yoga are still practised. She has trained in Iyengar Style, Classical Yoga, 
Kundalini and Vinyasa Yoga. Now based in Australia studying the Feldenkrais Method and leading 
workshops that combine Yoga with Awareness through Movement. 
 



 

  



 

  



 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- CASTLEMAINE LIBRARY - 

 

Castlemaine Library is hosting children’s educator 
Julie Davey who will be facilitating two events for 
parents and primary-aged children in February -  

both of these sessions are free. 
 
 
R for Richlife 
It’s never too soon to consider what makes a rich life, how to manage money and 
how to manage without it. Author Julie Davey explores the money mindset and 
shares ways of looking after it so that it can look after you, with a little bit of the  
attitude of gratitude thrown in! 
Best suited to children 8-12 years, and parents. 
Book sales and signings. 
BOOKINGS REQUIRED. 
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/julie-davey-r-for-richlife-a-presentation-for-kids-on-
how-to-manage-money-castlemaine-tickets-52889369528 

 A for Attitude 
A special presentation for parents of young children from author/ illustrator Julie 
Davey. Julie shares tools for the development of positive attitudes tackling every-
thing from anger, fear and jealousy, to gossip, health and creativity. Simple, direct 
and refreshingly successful in fostering resilience.  
Book sales and signings. 
BOOKINGS REQUIRED. 
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/julie-davey-a-for-attitude-proven-tools-for-raising-

resilient-children-castlemaine-tickets-52889077655 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/julie-davey-r-for-richlife-a-presentation-for-kids-on-how-to-manage-money-castlemaine-tickets-52889369528
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/julie-davey-r-for-richlife-a-presentation-for-kids-on-how-to-manage-money-castlemaine-tickets-52889369528
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/julie-davey-a-for-attitude-proven-tools-for-raising-resilient-children-castlemaine-tickets-52889077655
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/julie-davey-a-for-attitude-proven-tools-for-raising-resilient-children-castlemaine-tickets-52889077655


 

  



 

  



 

  


